
Like you, I can recognize the frustration of old habits/thoughts that need to change. Lets rely on God to renew our mind. His truth is battle 

plan that gives Victory because it comes from Victory. Where are your thoughts falling short of His life-giving truth? 

1. Remove the lie and replace it with truth. Satan's weapon is the lie. We are vulnerable to believe a lie. God's counter is His truth. His 

truth gives victory. 

2. Create new trenches of truth. Our brains have pathways or mental ruts, that we repeat in our thoughts. To stop unwanted behavior,    

remove the lie behind it and replace with biblical truth and create a new pathway that comes from victory in Christ. 

3. Change your perspective through prayer and praise. When we are overwhelmed or when we’ve had enough, God is enough. Not only 

is God enough, God is near. Stay mindful of His presence. May it lead us to pray. Praying moves us to praising God. Praise leads us to 

worship Him because of the truth of who He is and what He has done. The Prince of Peace gives us peace of mind. 

Remember, He made you. He will sustain you. He can carry you, strengthen you, and empower you to do what He’s called you to do. God 

is more than enough. And nothing can separate you from God’s love. Let God change your thinking. He will change your life.                    

Anthony Godtel   Pastor at Holland Church              

Pastor Anthony’s contact information:  4092 84 3702 call or text     church phone        402-792-2004                                                                                                                                                                       

Office Hours 9 a.m.-1:00 p.m.           Sunday Worship 9:30 a.m.  Sunday School 10:45 

Wednesday Night Alive  

March Menu 

6 Shredded Pork sandwich , applesauce, baked                     

beans, salad 

13 Sloppy joes, cheesy potatoes, dessert 

20 Tater tot casserole , rolls, dessert 

March 20 is our last Wednesday Nights Alive   

classes for our children and adults.  Thank you for 

sharing your child with our mentors.   March 20 

we will have an Easter Egg Hunt  at 6:30 p.m.On 

the walking pathway, weather permitting; other-

wise in church. Come on out and watch the chil-

dren hunt for eggs.  

                                                    Then  April 3, we will 

have our Family 

Night  Meal will be 

served at 5:30. 

Lesson will be at    

tables and we in-

vite the whole 

family and all ages to stay and participate. 

        Holland Church 

Where you find  family 
2024 

18 Kevin and Eunice Cramer 
18 Mike and Patty Peters 
21 Merle and Marilyn Auman 
23 Mike and Jill Vande Griend 

1 Brodyn Wathor 
4 Gloria Clark 
6 Ron Liesveld 
6 Barb Sears 
7 Shane Godtel 
9 Max Latta 
12 Audrey Knudtson 
13 Luke Van Cott 
14 Kim Spencer 
19 Jerry Widhalm 
22 Lexi Maendele 
27 Susan O'Connor 
28 Jayleigh Wathor 
30 Wilbur Auman 
 

Holy Week Activities 

March 24 Palm Sunday: children and 

adults are invited to wave “palm      

branches” as we celebrate Jesus’ entry 

into Jerusalem. 

March 28 Maundy Thursday Service at  

6:p.m. We will celebrate the Lord’s Supper 

at this service. 

March 31 Easter Morning 8-9 am There 

will be breakfast casseroles and cinnamon 

rolls. Plan to join us as we celebrate our 

Lord's resurrection.  

March 10,2024 

 We are in need of small clear peanut and 
sunflower seed jars with lids, or small 
peanut butter jars with lids or frosting 
containers with lids for Vacation Bible 
School dates are June 10-14. 



WinGS …….Women in God’s Service 

WinGS  will meet on March 5 at 7:00 and discuss Chapter 3 in our book I Timothy and Titus: Fighting 

the Good Fight.  Susan O’Connor will lead the discussion  on “Worship and Women.”  If you would like 

to join us, but don’t have a book, talk to Ann Wubbels.   

 

   Our mission project for March is the Crisis Pregnancy Center.  They are in need of toddler boys clothes 24 

months, 2 T and 3T; newborn diapers and diapers sizes 5—6; bath wash; board and fabric books and new stuffed 

animals.   

                        Holland Church, thank you for your incredible support of Church Plant Sunday!                                                
 We raised over $5,200!  If you were not able to attend but would still like to make a donation, you can 
do so up until March 10.  Please give your contribution to Cindy Widhalm. 

From the missionary who works with the church planters: 

 We've had just in February another 2 people come to faith.  Last year we had 31 as part of the Church planting net-

work.  Perhaps in Nepal this might be normal, but it is not in the U.S. and certainly not in the Muslim world.  God is     

doing something in this time, and I'm so grateful that you are partnering in the mission.   Your efforts mean that a 

Kurdish Christian family can live in an unreached Muslim location for 6 months…...just think of that.  That is an    

amazing impact for the kingdom and I hope you all celebrate it! 

You should be proud of all the work your group put into the event.   

Grace,                                                                                                                                                                                            

R 

 

Choir will rehearse at 9:00 a.m. on March 3 and 17.   

Rehearsals for Easter: TBA 

            Membership Gathering 

             March 17      2:00      Fellowship Hall   

For those who want to know:                                   

How to be a member at Holland Church?  What is 

Holland Church about?  How can you help Holland 

Church? 


